HEALTHCARE AND RACIAL SEGREGATION



Healthcare and Racial Segregation

Introduction

The history of segregation in American healthcare goes back to the period of slavery when slave owners established a system of rudimentary medical care for enslaved workers. Slave owners were concerned about the health of enslaved African Americans for one reason: They wanted the enslaved to be healthy enough to be able to work. After the Civil War, when slavery was officially abolished, a network of segregated hospitals and other healthcare facilities emerged across the United States and especially in the South. Well into the 20th century, black hospitals struggled with providing proper care to their patients. Insufficient funding created notorious equipment shortages. Because of racial segregation that existed in medical education, there were also not enough black physicians and nurses. Few white doctors or nurses were willing to work in hospitals for black patients.

In this activity, you will analyze a short newspaper note on the state of hospitals in the United States in 1944. The note will help you understand how few simple numbers (statistical data) can tell a complicated story that affected millions of lives.

HEALTHCARE AND RACIAL SEGREGATION





"Negro History Scrapbook," page 49, 1944 (National Dunbar Alumni Association Historical Collection)

Examine only the upper clipping in the attached image.

Questions:

- 1. How many hospitals that served African Americans were in the United States around 1944?
- 2. Were they approved by the American College of Surgeons? (I.e., did they meet the standards that the American College of Surgeons outlined for hospitals?)
- 3. Statistically, how many African Americans and how many white Americans were there for one hospital bed?
- 4. What do these numbers tell you? Was access to hospitals in the 1940s equal for all Americans? Why could African Americans not go to seek medical help in the existing hospitals for white Americans?